
                                                                 
Agenda IV.A.9.
April 24, 2025

To: Board of Education
Dr. Theresa Battle, superintendent

From: Imina Oftedahl, director of curriculum, instruction, and assessment

Date: April 24, 2025

Re: Approve, on First and Final Reading, Non-substantive changes to Policy 699: 
Teaching About Controversial Issues 

Recommendation:  That the Board of Education approve, on a first and final reading, non
substantive changes to Policy 699: Teaching About Controversial Issues 

This policy was reviewed at the Policy Review Committee Meeting on April 15, 2025.

Summary of Changes:
• 699 – Annual Review Rotation - Non-substantive changes to update pronouns 


